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Please ensure that all school dinners are booked and paid for (if applicable), before 8:55am 

each morning. This avoids your child having any issues with receiving a meal. Thank you. 

Attached to this Newsletter 

 

 

 
A Visit from the Lord Mayor of York 
The children were very excited to welcome a special visitor to school on Wednesday, The Rt Hon 
the Lord Mayor of York, Councillor Martin Rowley BEM. Dressed in his traditional red robes and 
wearing his official badge of office, the Lord Mayor explained the significance of his attire and shared insights 
into his important role. Children from across the year groups asked thoughtful, sensible questions and were 
highly engaged throughout the assembly. The Lord Mayor spoke about his work, his aspirations, and               
encouraged the children to believe in themselves, reminding them that with determination and effort, they 
can succeed in whatever they put their minds to. 
 

Talking and Listening to Our Friends 
In Monday morning’s assembly, we talked about how, as we approach the end of the academic year, with 

warmer weather and everyone feeling a little more tired, it is natural that we might sometimes 
fall out with our friends. We discussed the importance of talking to each other and really           
listening when things go wrong. By taking the time to talk calmly, we can better understand what 
has happened and begin to see things from another person’s point of view. This helps us to      
repair friendships and build stronger, more respectful relationships with one another. 

 

Year 5/6 Production: "Wonderland" Rehearsals Underway! 
Rehearsals are now in full swing for our exciting Year 5/6 production, Wonderland! The children have been 
working incredibly hard, learning lines, songs, and choreography, and their enthusiasm is shining through. 
There’s a real buzz around school as the performance takes shape, and we are sure our parent/carer audience 
will be in for a real treat. We can’t wait to share this magical show with you next week! 
 

We wish everyone a lovely weekend. 
 

Best wishes 

Helen Stephenson 

Acting Headteacher’s Message 

http://yourwebsite.com
https://app.schoolgrid.co.uk/login.aspx?ReturnUrl=%2F


Early Years Foundation Stage (EYFS)  
 

 

 
 

 

This week in phonics, we have revised reading words which have the suffix       

endings er and est. An example of these are sprinter and softest. We have learnt 

that adding these endings changes the meaning of the words. Adding er      

changes the word from a verb to a noun, for example print – printer. Adding est 

changes the word into a superlative which is a word that means the most, for example soft – 

softest. We have also reviewed our Phase 4 learning, prior to carrying out our half-termly     

assessments next week.  
 

In maths, the children have explored 2D and 3D shapes. They have recalled 

the names of shapes and some of their properties. For example, a triangle has 

three sides and three corners. They have enjoyed using shapes to create    

pictures of dinosaurs and building models.  

 

In our RE lessons this term, we have been learning about belonging. The children 

began by discussing what teams and groups they belong to. Then they learnt 

about how Christians know that children are special to God. Then, 

they have learnt about infant Christian baptism. This week, the     

children learnt about the Muslim naming ceremony Aqiqah. During 

the ceremony, the baby has prayers whispered into their ear and money is   

donated to charities in the name of the baby. 

 

On Wednesday, the children were excited (if also a little nervous) to meet their new teachers 

for Year 1. They all returned from their transition visits with smiles and they were 

able to share their feelings about what they were looking forward to next 

year. We shall be talking about this more over the coming weeks and there 

will also be another chance to visit new classes, next week.  

 

Important reminders 

There will be no library visit next week, due to additional activities on the calendar. Class 2 

will have their final visit to the library on Thursday 17th July. 

 

On Wednesday 9th July, we shall be visiting the beach. Please refer to the initial letter for 

more information and for a list of necessary items to bring along on the day. Any questions, 

please ask. 

 

Please ensure PE days are in school for Thursday and Friday, in the next two weeks. 

Important Reminder 
 

Please don’t hesitate to discuss any questions or concerns with us. 
 

Mrs Robinson, Mrs Greenwood and the Reception team 

https://www.ralphbutterfieldprimary.co.uk/classes/reception-class-1-and-2/


 

 

 

It has been lovely to enjoy some more summer sun this week but it has 

also been great to see our wonderful children shining brightly too. This 

week we have been learning about structures in DT and how            

engineers use different shapes and materials for their strength and 

stability.  We took a trip to Ethel Ward playground and investigated 

the play equipment there, seeing how they had been designed and 

built to fit the design brief of being safe, strong and fun to use.  We saw that a lot of wood and 

metal was used because they are strong materials and that the       

structures were made from triangles and rectangles because these are 

strong, sturdy shapes.  We were also interested to learn that the ropes 

on the climbing frames had metal cores that would not rot and fray as 

the ropes did.  Back in school, we used these same engineering        

concepts to design our own playground equipment models.  We 

thought about how we could make them strong and the materials we 

could use when we build them.  

 

As part of our PHSE work looking at money skills, we have started to 

think about where money comes from and how we can save it.  We 

learned about all the different ways that we can get money (e.g. as 

gifts or through pocket money).  We focused particularly on earning 

money and how people get paid for doing jobs.  We thought about 

the way that people are selected for jobs and the skills and qualities 

that they need to be able to do them.  We even had the opportunity to apply for jobs that we 

would like to do.  We filled out an application form and explained which skills made us suitable 

for the role.  We talked about how employers hold interviews to select the right people and that 

the employees then get paid for doing the jobs. 

 

We were so proud of our children on Wednesday when they met their new class teachers and 

classes on our first transition morning.  It was wonderful to reflect on just how far every single child 

has come this year, whether they are moving into Year 2 or Key Stage 2.  It was also lovely to see 

the children in their new classes getting to know each other and the adults they will be with next 

year.  There will be more transition sessions running over the next two weeks, and activities and 

support to help the children prepare for next year’s classes. 

 

Well done, Key Stage 1.  The finish line is in sight so let’s make the final 2 (and a bit) weeks the 

best ever to finish with a bang! 
 

Mrs Atkinson, Miss Tattersley, Miss Griffiths & Mr Merrall 

Key Stage 1 (Years 1 & 2) 

https://www.ralphbutterfieldprimary.co.uk/classes/key-stage-1-class-3-4-and-5/


 

This week in science, we have continued with our plants topic and looked at the seven life         
processes: movement, reproduction, sensitivity, nutrition, excretion, respiration and growth. We 

discussed how these life processes apply to humans, other animals and plants and why each of 
them are vital to the life of a living creature. Afterwards, we explored the question ‘What     

conditions do cress seeds need to grow?’. To find out, we planned and prepared a comparative 
test and formed our own predictions. We placed cress seeds on cotton wool in petri dishes and 
placed one in a sunny area, one in darkness and one in a cold fridge. We withheld water from    

another and had a control dish so we were able to draw comparisons. From the observations that 
we have done throughout the week, it is looking 

like our predictions were correct. The children 
will continue their observations and form their 
final conclusions next week.  

 
It was lovely that so many parents / carers could join us on Monday           

afternoon to celebrate the work that the children have done in history on 
the Romans. We hope you enjoyed viewing the children’s chariots and having 
a go at writing a short message in Roman script.  

 
As the end of the school year is approaching, we would appreciate all reading for 

pleasure books to be returned to school by Friday 11th July. Thank you!    
 
As always, please do come and speak with us if you have any queries, questions or would like to 

share any news with us. 
We hope that you have a lovely weekend. 

Mr Daniel, Miss Clapham and Mr Povey  

Lower Key Stage 2 (Years 3 & 4) 

https://www.ralphbutterfieldprimary.co.uk/classes/key-stage-1-class-3-4-and-5/


Healthy Snacks 

As part of our commitment to promoting healthy eating habits and ensuring the safety of all 

children, we kindly ask that you send only a healthy, nut-free snack with your child for their 

break time. This helps support their well-being and avoids any potential allergy risks for other 

children. Where appropriate, please keep this snack separate from your child’s packed lunch. 

We appreciate your cooperation in helping create a safe and nutritious       

environment for everyone. 

Thank you for your understanding. 

Upper Key Stage 2 (Years 5 & 6) 
 

 
 

The staff were delighted to meet their new pupils this week. We      
welcomed the new Year 5s to Upper Key Stage 2 and began to get to 

know our new classmates. Our new teachers told us about themselves 
and we had the opportunity to share information about ourselves. We 

cannot wait to get together again next week! 
 
We have had some fantastic feedback from the soon to be Year 7s and 

their day(s) out to their various secondary schools. They talked excitedly 
about the lessons they had undertaken and the new friends they had made.  

 
Reading books  
We would like to request that all of our reading scheme books and reading for 

pleasure books are returned to school during the week beginning 14th July 
please. All books will then be audited to ensure we have all books ready for 

September. Please return any books regardless of when these were taken home 
during the year. The children will continue to practise their reading in school 
but they will not bring any reading books to share with you. Thank you for your 

support. 

 

Evening Performance of Wonderland - Tuesday 8th July @ 5:30. 
Please make sure that all children (unless already notified to school staff) return 
to school at 5:00 pm in order to prepare for their production. All children will need 

to be collected by an adult after the evening performance at ~6:45pm. 
 

Please contact us or speak to us directly if you have any questions or concerns. 
 
 
 

 

Mr Bennett, Mr Carpenter Mrs Fitzpatrick and Mr Tod  

https://www.ralphbutterfieldprimary.co.uk/classes/upper-key-stage-2/



